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Subject: Business Cons*tuency (BC) comment on Revised Travel Support Guidelines
Date: Monday, April 20, 2020 at 7:21:04 PM Eastern Daylight Time
From: Steve DelBianco
To: comments-community-travel-guidelines-13feb20@icann.org, carlos.reyes@icann.org

Below and aPached is the comment of ICANN’s Business Cons*tuency (BC) regarding ICANN’s Revised
Community Travel Support Guidelines.
 
The BC is pleased to comment on the DraT Community Travel Support Guidelines for community
members who are supported by ICANN Org to aPend ICANN Public Mee*ngs or other approved ICANN
events.
 
BC notes that the revised guidelines are by and large reflec*ve of BC’s expecta*ons as expressed by its
comments of 13-July, 2018.
 

1. On Visa: BC understands that it is actually every traveler’s responsibility to secure all visas
necessary for his/her travel including transit visa notwithstanding that ICANN hired a
Consultant to support travelers that require their documenta*on services. We note also that
through ICANN’s collabora*on with host country relevant agency and BC members’
interven*on (especially for travelto ICANN 66, Montreal, Canada), help has usually come
to travelers except in some excep*onal situa*ons. In order to tackle the excep*onal cases, we
urge ICANN to connect with GAC to seek advice on improvement on visa issuance to travelers
from their respec*ve countries.  
 
In addi*on and based on our earlier recommenda*on, we note that ICANN has extended the
period for travel processing from 90 days to 120 days.
 
2. On compensa*on: ICANN’s commitment to refund on visa cost up to $200 is an
improvement beside the per diem. However, there is always room for improvement.

 

There have been instances where delays exist in the payment of per diems and refunds
on certain costs (e.g. visa) to travelers. In this respect, we urge ICANN to set a *meline of
at least 3days before every Mee*ng to pay per diems and not more than one week for
the payment of refunds to travelers.
 
3. On Hotel deposit advisory: We note the need to advise travelers has been properly captured
in the guidelines.
 
4. On subs*tu*on of a traveler when a cancella*on for defined cause occurs: That is already
being implemented.
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5. On hotel room sharing: This possibility should be expressly and adequately communicated by
ICANN org in communica*ons with funded travelers so they understand that this is an op*on
and opt for it soon enough in the process so that the room can be freed up for another
qualified par*cipant.

 
We thank the ICANN Travel team for their dedica*on and commitment to serving the community.
 
This comment was draTed by Jimson Olufuye, Mark Datysgeld, and Arinola Akinyemi
 
It was approved in accord with our Charter.
 
Steve DelBianco
Vice Chair for Policy Coordina*on               
ICANN Business Cons*tuency (BC) 
 


